DEWEYVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

MINUTES

THURSDAY, JANUARY 14, 2010

7:00 P.M. DEWEYVILLE TOWN HALL

Attendance:
Mayor Robert Thayne


Todd Bingham, CM



Eric Page, CM



Tracie Williams, Town Clerk



Sherie Goring



Lynn Stewart

Absent:
Larry Frazier, CM

Visitors:
Richard Williams, Jan Thayne, Charlotte Meservy, Ruth Litchford, 



Joyce Stewart, Mary, Charity and Dale Marble.  


1. Opening Ceremony:  Mayor Thayne brought meeting to order.  Mayor Thayne gave opening prayer with Council member Williams leading the Pledge of Allegiance.
2. ADMINISTERING OF OATH OF OFFICE TO NEWLY ELECTED OFFICIALS:  Tracie Williams – Town Clerk administered the Oath of Office to Lynn Stewart, Todd Bingham, and Mayor Thayne.  


Mayor Thayne expressed how it has been a pleasure to work with Council members Larry Frazier and Richard Williams.  He welcomed Council members Todd Bingham and Lynn Stewart as the new members.

Richard Williams discussed an award that Deweyville will be receiving at the Rural Water Conference in St. George, Ut, the first week in March for having the Most Improved Water System in Utah.

3. Approval of December Council Meeting Minutes:

MOTION:  Council member Goring made a motion to accept the minutes from December 2009 Town Council meeting.  Council member Stewart seconded the motion.  Motion passes unanimously.



Aye Votes: 
Mayor Thayne


Council member Bingham





Council member Page

Council member Stewart





Council member Goring

4. Approval of Monthly Bills and Budget Discussion:  The council discussed the bills.  An audit has been done for the approximate amount of $5,000.  This could possibly be paid by the water account since the new water system is the reason for the audit.


MOTION:  Council member Goring made a motion to pay bills for January 2010.  Council member Stewart seconded the motion.  Motion passes unanimously.



 Aye Votes: 
Mayor Thayne


Council member Bingham





Council member Page

Council member Stewart





Council member Goring

5. Planning and Zoning Review:  There was a public hearing held at the Planning Commission meeting held on Jan. 6, 2010, to discuss Ord. # 2010-01 about Mobile Homes.  The Town Council discussed about having set backs to park the trailer from the road and have it coordinate with the fence set backs at the yard.  A public hearing needs to be held at the Town Council meeting in February.  The Planning Commission will need to see this ordinance again on February 4.

New Business:

6. Public Hearing for Ordinance #2010-02:  An Ordinance to Prescribe Time and Place of Regular Public Meetings of Deweyville Town:  


MOTION:  Council member Bingham made a motion to open Public Hearing for Ordinance #2010-02, An Ordinance to Prescribe Time and Place of Regular Public Meetings of Deweyville Town.  Council member Page seconded the motion.  Motion passes unanimously.  Public Hearing opens at 7:43 p.m.



Aye Votes: 
Mayor Thayne


Council member Bingham





Council member Page

Council member Stewart





Council member Goring

Mayor Thayne explained and discussed the Ordinance.

MOTION:  Council member Page made a motion to close Public Hearing for Ordinance # 2010-02.  Council member Bingham seconded the motion.  Motion passes unanimously.  Public Hearing closes at 7:46 p.m.



Aye Votes: 
Mayor Thayne


Council member Bingham





Council member Page

Council member Stewart





Council member Goring

MOTION:  Council member Page made a motion to adopt Ordinance # 2010-02, An Ordinance to Prescribe Time and Place of Regular Public Meetings of Deweyville Town.  Council member Bingham seconded the motion.  Motion passes unanimously.  Ordinance passes.



Aye Votes: 
Mayor Thayne


Council member Bingham





Council member Page

Council member Stewart





Council member Goring

7. Resolution #01-10-1, A Resolution Authorizing Appointed Positions in the Town of Deweyville, Listing Their dates of Appointment and When Their Term Ends:  The Council discussed the resolution and made a few changes which are;

· Remove the Security position under the Emergency Management Committee.  

· Replace Larry Frazier for the Mosquito Abatement Representative with Council member Todd Bingham.

· Add Brad and Sue Stevenson to the Tree Board.

MOTION: Council member Page made a motion to adopt Resolution #01-10-1, A Resolution Authorizing Appointed positions in the Town of Deweyville, Listing Their Dates of Appointment and When Their Terms End with the changes discussed.  Council member Bingham seconded the motion.  Motion passes unanimously.



Aye Votes: 
Mayor Thayne


Council member Bingham





Council member Page

Council member Stewart





Council member Goring

8. Mobile Home Ordinance 2010-01 Discussion:  This was discussed in section 5, Planning and Zoning Review.

9. Penalties Discussion:  Mayor Thayne read Council member Goring’s e-mail from the Attorney about having penalties with the Ordinances.  The Attorney advised her to get a book (Cost $15).  It was approved to get it.  Tracie Williams will look to see what ordinances discuss penalties.

10. Website (Igov) Discussion and Reconsideration for Approval:  Mayor Thayne has agreement that needs to be signed for approval.  The cost will be $49.00 a month.  Maxine Goring will help to keep the website up and post items on website.  It was suggested to put on the Town Sign, any changes to the website so that the Town’s people can be reminded.

11. Town Ski Night:  Ski night will be Wednesday, February 17.  This should go in the newsletter and ward bulletin.  
12. Newsletter Discussion:  Things that should go in the newsletter;
· 2010 Census to be held in April and job opportunities.
· Appointed positions & Planning Commission
· Water award information for Rural Water Conference
· Town Council assignments 
· Building and Park rent prices
13. Tree City Discussion:  Council member Goring discussed this. The Town was recommended to become a Tree City.  It gives discounts for trees and gives 20 trees for becoming a Tree City.

Unfinished Business:

14. Water Project Update:  Chlorination information needs to go to the State soon and is required.  There will be a chlorine tablet dispenser for the water system.  Council member Stewart and Richard Williams will take care of ordering the ¾” meters for those with low water pressure.

15. Fire District Update:  Regular Fire District meetings will be held on the first Monday of each month at the Bear River City Town Hall.  There will be a public hearing on January 26, at 6:00 p.m. at the Bear River City Town Hall to discuss the boundaries on the Fire District.  Collinston was taken out and added a few places that were forgotten during the last boundary adjustment. There will be a bond election in November.  A Fire Chief is in place and dispatch can begin as soon as the Public Hearing is held and the paper work can be started.

Public Comments:  Dale Marble discussed the street signs by his house that go up towards the cemetery.  Mayor Thayne discussed that UDOT put these signs in to help deter the speed of cars coming off of the highway.  Mr. Marble discussed that the cemetery entrance is bad too, and he was told that UDOT will have to be involved with this also.

Council Member Reports:

16. Water and Roads (Lynn Stewart):  Council member Stewart thanked Richard Williams for training and helping.  He discussed payment for Mr. Williams to continue to help with the water system.  Mayor Thayne told Mr. Williams to keep track of his hours and this will be discussed next month.  Council member Stewart discussed how Janae Bunderson does an excellent job as water bill administrator.  He discussed late water bills (without mentioning names) and suggests that the Council needs to know who are delinquent incase the Sheriff needs to get involved.  He needs a copy of the Water ordinance and so does Council member Bingham which Tracie Williams will get it to them.

17. Documentation and Zoning (Sherie Goring):  She has nothing to discuss at this time.

18. Parks and Public Safety (Eric Page):  Council member Page was asked if there was access to outside restrooms for the Snow Festival.  There is no access since it is winter time and the water has been shut off.  He discussed with Council member Bingham about roof extension to the back of the Town Hall.

19. Buildings and Cemetery Maintenance (Todd Bingham):  Council member Bingham talked with Steve Marble (Safety Management) about the Town generator.  It was discussed to have it hooked back up for now and improvise with a covering, and then in the spring, to have the roof at the back of the Town building be built.  Council member’s Bingham and Page will discuss the roofing plans as previously decided with past Council members.

Mayor Thayne discussed other items that need to be completed with the Town Building; Men’s restroom needs partitions and hand rails.  Lighting for outdoor flag will need to be installed.  Council member Bingham will be in charge of changing the Town Sign for now.

Council member Page needs keys since he is Mayor Pro Tem.  Council member Bingham will get Larry Frazier’s keys.  Council member Stewart needs copies of water keys.

Adjourn:  MOTION: Council member Stewart made a motion to adjourn Town Council meeting.  Council member Bingham seconded the motion.  Motion passes unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 9:07 p.m.


Aye Votes: 
Mayor Thayne


Council member Bingham





Council member Page

Council member Stewart





Council member Goring

Approved:  ______________________________

Town Clerk:  ______________________________

